
 
 

September 21, 2019 

 

 
Ladies and Gentlemen of the Ohio Power Siting Board,  

Rockwell Springs Trout Club is a member owned, private fishing club that was established in 1900.  Rockwell 

Springs is not for or against wind farms generally as a viable alternative energy source.  However, considering 

the tremendous numbers of sinkholes in our general area, we are very concerned with the Republic Wind Farm 

construction process and potential contaminants that could enter our rare aquifer. 

In 1988 we were very fortunate to have a graduate student from the University of Toledo, Gary Edward Kihn, 

write a thesis entitled Hydrogeology of the Bellevue-Castalia Area, North-Central Ohio, with an Emphasis on 

Seneca Caverns, a copy of Mr. Kihn’s thesis accompanies this letter.  Mr. Kihn’s thesis provided extensive 

research and a greater understanding of our water.  The aquifer begins north and a little west of Attica, Ohio 

and runs north to Castalia, Ohio.  Water is added to the aquifer by precipitation runoff into an extensive series 

of sink holes between the area of northern Attica to Castalia.  This limestone formation ends in and around 

Castalia with the water coming out of the ground in many artesian springs around Castalia.  One of these 

artesian springs is the water source for Rockwell Springs. 

Rockwell Springs, as well as two other trout clubs and the Ohio Division of Wildlife Castalia State Hatchery in 

the area, depend entirely on the artesian springs to operate.  Without the constant flow of cold water from the 

springs our Rockwell Springs Trout Club would cease to exist.   

We have several concerns to enter into the record.  All these concerns involve construction and operation of 

the turbines in such close proximity to the many sink holes that provide our water.  The project area east of 

County Road 21 and north of E. County Road 24 contains numerous sink holes and projected turbines, as 

shown in the attached graphic.  

Will the construction and operation of the turbines harm or disrupt water entering the aquifer?  What odds exist 

that a cave-in or ground depression could occur disrupting the flow of water toward Castalia?  What materials 

are used that could enter and contaminate the aquifer?  And, if a contamination occurred what are the means 

to clean up what entered the aquifer? 

All these issues lack a clear answer due to unique structure of the greater-Castalia area geography.  The 

experts will be unable to assure us that our concerns will never be realized as they might be able to assure 

others in a normal geographic area were sinkholes and aquifers are not present. 

Once again, please strongly consider the fact that the aquifer and water table is the lifeblood of Rockwell 

Springs Trout Club as well as the other two trout clubs and the Ohio Division of Wildlife Castalia State 

Hatchery.   

We would respectfully ask the Board to deny the current wind farm proposal and ask that if this project is 

implemented it be done in a less environmentally sensitive location. 

   Respectfully submitted, 

    

 

   Jake Smith, Club Manager 

Phone: (419) 684-5339    

Fax: (419) 684-7928 

E-mail: rstcmgr@aol.com 

Jake Smith, Club manager 

1581 County Road 310 

Clyde, Ohio  43410 
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